Intermodal Bus Transportation Center/ 

State Historic Preservation Office 
Meeting Agenda
February 27, 2009

11 am -1 pm

Greenville City Hall and walking tour of ITC Site

1.  Brief introductions/roles in the project (All)

2.  Brief overview of the Intermodal (Bus) Transportation Center project scope (Ken Mayer)

3.  Brief overview of the Environmental Assessment process/status (Bill Boyd)

4.  City's plan for moving the project forward/potential schedule (Thom Moton)
5.  Walk to site to view historic property in question (All)

6.  Next steps (All)

Intermodal Bus Transportation Center/ 

State Historic Preservation Office 
Meeting Summary 
February 27, 2009

11 am -1 pm

Greenville City Hall and walking tour of ITC Site
Attendees: 

Kenneth Mayer, Moser Mayer & Phoenix; Nancy Harrington, Transit Manager; Bill Boyd, NFE Technologies; Scott Power, State Historic Preservation Office; John Wood, State Historic Preservation Office; Thom Moton, Assistant City Manager; Scott Eaton, City Manager’s Office Intern

Purpose:

Meeting with State Historic Preservation office to formally advise them of the Intermodal Bus Transportation Center project and identify early concerns that may exist.  The discussion involved the impact of the project on the Jones-Lee House at 805 Evans Street; the Jones-Lee House is an historic structure in the project site area.
Items for Discussion: 

Ken Mayer provided background on the project to include the 2006 Feasibility Study, public meetings that have taken place, the Categorical Exclusion issues and the site layout.  According to Mayer, concerns to be addressed include: context that changes the neighborhood and review of stake holder’s meeting input.  Thom Moton said there is a possibility the Convention and Visitors Bureau will locate on the site, since the site is attractive and centrally located. 

Bill Boyd provided background on the Phase I Environmental Site Assessment and need for the Phase II Environmental Assessment.  The area has been residential since the 1890s, so there were no significant environmental issues.  Heating tanks might be present, but they would be small and do not require excessive resources to contain.  These issues will be taken care of at the demolition stage.  The site needs an environmental assessment (EA); the EA document can act as a living document, i.e. the document can be changed as new information is found.  As long as the points are addressed and there is a plan to deal with them, it’s fine.  The EA should be ready within the next week or two, but will be revised as we go along.

John Wood asked if there would be traffic counts included in the EA.

Bill Boyd answered there will be historic and projected counts, but there will have to be discussions on this item as to whether new counts are needed.

Scott Power noted the area of potential effect will include properties nearby, such as the Greenville Museum of Art and the historic gas station diagonal from the site.

Ken Mayer noted that East Carolina University is expanding westward and owns property south of the site which it plans to develop.

Thom Moton said parking is an issue downtown and the ITC can alleviate that somewhat and provides a foundation for better integration.

Scott Power inquired whether the City will acquire the Jones-Lee House.  Thom Moton replied that the City is contemplating incorporating the Jones-Lee House into City uses and perhaps move it to the North corner adjacent to its current location.
John Wood inquired about the near term timeline for the project.

Nancy Harrington noted the Federal Transit Administration keeps the City on a tight schedule and the grant application deadline is in May.  Scott Power stated his office wouldn’t hold that up. 

Ken Mayer further explained the process of approval for acquisition, appraisal of the properties, and acquisition of the parcels.  He stated the idea is to design the ITC to be a jewel in the downtown area.

Scott Power indicated the need to address mitigation of a large structure (ITC) next to the Jones-Lee House, but thought it might act as an anchor of historic properties if on the corner.  Power also commented that the City should consider involving the local Historic Preservation Commission in the process and give them a chance to review City considerations.  Power thought it would be wise to invite the HPC to be contributing members to the project.

Thom Moton said the HPC has received regular updates and he will speak with the HPC Chair further about the project.

John Wood stated that if the next step is the EA, its completion would allow the SHPO to start their 106 review.  Wood stated he saw no reason why the timeline would be held up by their office at this time.  Wood also stated the orientation of the building was important.

Thom Moton stated the orientation of the Jones-Lee House would not change and the use would be similar and compatible to its current use.
John Wood stated the mitigation of adverse effects needs to be considered and stated a picket fence, or something similar, around the structure instead of a retaining wall would be preferable.      

Kern Mayer stated the adverse effects on the Jones-Lee House would be considered during the design phase and every effort will be made to lessen the adverse effects on the property.

The group concluded the meeting with a walking tour of the site to get an in-person view of how the Jones-Lee House is currently situated, observe the neighborhood transition, and review how the future ITC site can be designed with the Jones-Lee House on it.
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